

P.O. Box 2157 | 9935 Auburn Folsom Road | Granite Bay, CA 95746 | 916-791-0115 | sjwd.org

May 13, 2016

Delivered via email to: commentletters@waterboards.ca.gov

The Honorable Felicia Marcus, Chair and Honorable Members of the State Water Resources Control Board c/o Jeanine Townsend, Clerk to the Board State Water Resources Control Board 1001 I Street, 24th Floor Sacramento, CA 95814 Directors Edward J. "Ted" Costa Kenneth H. Miller Dan Rich Pamela Tobin Bob Walters General Manager

Shauna Lorance

ECEIVE

SWRCB Clerk

Subject: Comment Letter – Extended Emergency Regulation for Urban Water Conservation

Dear Chair Marcus and Members of the Board:

San Juan Water District (SJWD) appreciates this opportunity to provide comments to the State Water Resources Control Board (State Board) regarding revisions to the previous emergency regulations adopted in February 2016.

SJWD supports and appreciates the State Board's adoption of self-certification of water supply availability that permits individual agencies to customize their emergency conservation requirements based on actual water supply availability.

SJWD also understands the differing water conditions across the state may not mirror the adequate water supply conditions found in our region. As such, SJWD intends to continue to message with its wholesale and retail customers the need to use water efficiently. SJWD intends to retain a Stage 2 Water conservation stage, which includes a request to our customers to reduce water use by 10% and includes all of the State Board's water use restrictions that would remain under the new program. Based on SJWD's successful customer education during the past several years, we fully expect our customers to meet this request.

Again, thank you for listening to our previous comments and concerns and proposing a reasonable solution.

Sincerely

Shauna Lorance General Manager

Dan Cl